
Arabian Gulf University representatives, President Dr. 
Khalid A. N. Al Ohaly, College of Medicine and Medi-

cal Sciences Dean Dr. Khaldoon Al-Roomi, and Clinical Af-
fairs Department Consultant Dr. Adel M. Medhkour, visited 
Juntendo University on March 22, 2013.  The guests were 
greeted by Juntendo University CEO OGAWA Hideoki, 
President KOMINAMI Eiki, Faculty of Medicine Dean ARAI 
Hajime, Department of Neurology Professor HATTORI No-
butaka, and Department of Plastic Surgery Associate Profes-
sor TANAKA Rica.  On the previous day, Arabian Gulf Uni-
versity and Juntendo University signed a memorandum of 
understanding (MOU) with His Royal Highness Salman bin 
Hamad bin Isa Al-Khalifa of the Kingdom of Bahrain in at-
tendance.  The MOU was agreed upon in order to promote 

research, education, and exchange programs.  Juntendo Uni-
versity arranged the courtesy call in response to Arabian Gulf 
University’s request to view Juntendo University’s facilities. 
During the courtesy call, Arabian Gulf University expressed 
their interest in sending their students and doctors to Jun-
tendo University to gain experience in clinical and surgical 
treatment of lifestyle diseases and other diseases.  Further 
discussions included the requirements needed for doctors to 
become specialists in surgery and the volume of academic pa-
pers expected from both graduate students and faculty.  After 
the discussion, the guests viewed Juntendo University’s aca-
demic, administrative, and hospital facilities.  The courtesy 
call marked the first official visit from the Arabian Gulf Uni-
versity at Juntendo University.    
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Faculty from Arabian Gulf University visited Juntendo University.

Courtesy Call

Juntendo University CEO OGAWA Hideoki and Arabian Gulf University President Dr.Khalid A. N. Al Ohaly and other representatives from Jun-
tendo University and Arabian Gulf University.   
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